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REPORT OF THE 

EXECUTIVE 

SUBCOMMITTEE OF THE 

ARKANSAS LEGISLATIVE 

COUNCIL  

December 17, 2021 

Senator Terry Rice, Co-Chair Representative Jeff Wardlaw, Co-Chair 
Senator Missy Irvin, Vice Co-Chair Representative Jim Dotson, Vice Co-Chair 
Senator Cecile Bledsoe Representative Matthew J. Shepherd 
Senator Jimmy Hickey, Jr Representative Kenneth B. Ferguson 

  December 16, 2021 Meeting 

We, the Executive Subcommittee of the Arkansas Legislative Council, met at 10:00 a.m. on 
December 16, 2021 in Room B of the Big MAC Building, Little Rock, Arkansas.  Co-Chair 
Jeffrey Wardlaw called the meeting to order and saw a quorum of members present. 

Co-Chair Wardlaw recognized Ms. Marty Garrity, Director, Bureau of Legislative Research 
(BLR), to discuss an amendment to the consulting services agreement between BLR and The 
Segal Group, Inc. During the discussion, Co-Chair Wardlaw also gave some background 
information.  With no questions from members, Co-Chair Wardlaw requested a motion. 

Representative Kenneth Ferguson moved to approve the amendment to the consulting 
services agreement between BLR and The Segal Group, Inc. The motion was seconded 
and passed by voice vote.   

Co-Chair Wardlaw recognized Senator Jimmy Hickey, Jr. for discussion on the State 
Budgeting and Revenue Forecasting Consultant Services RFP.  Senator Hickey stated, at this 
time, members would like to pull the RFP. There were no objections and no questions from 
members.  

There being no further business before the subcommittee, this meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 Senator Terry Rice and Representative Jeff Wardlaw, Executive Subcommittee Co-Chairs 
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